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Phonics Policy 
 
Our aim at Henwick Primary School is to teach every child to read regardless of the social and 
economic circumstances of their surroundings, their ethnicity, the language spoken at home and 
most special educational needs or disabilities.  
 
Research shows that when phonics is taught in a structured way, starting with the easiest sounds 
and progressing through to the most complex, is the most effective way of teaching young 
children to read (DfE 2007). 
 
High-quality phonic teaching secures the crucial skills of word recognition that once mastered, 
enable children to read fluently and automatically. Once children are fluent readers, they are 
able to concentrate on the meaning of the text. Teaching high quality phonics ensures that 
children have the best start possible in reading and writing. The learning of phonics is the 
beginning of child’s body of knowledge, skills and understanding that are an essential part of 
learning to read. 
 
Phonics Planning  
At Henwick we use Letters and Sounds (DFE 2007) as a basis for our phonics teaching and 
Phonics Play as on online resource, that supports teaching and learning.  We have a structured 
whole school approach in the order we teach phonemes and ensure all our staff are trained and 
empowered in delivering high quality phonics sessions.  
 
We follow a planned systematic program that builds on previous learning to secure progress. 
Phonics is taught daily for a minimum of 20 minutes focusing on reviewing, reading, writing, 
applying, reinforcing and applying acquired phonic knowledge and skills.  
 
This policy is aimed at reinforcing a consistent, high quality approach to the teaching of phonics 
and assessment across the Early Years Foundation Stage, (EYFS) Key Stage One and into Key 
Stage Two for children who still need support.  
 
Our Expectations  
Across the EYFS we compliment Letters and Sounds by using a multi-sensory program where 
each letter sound is introduced through actions and songs (Jolly Phonics). 
 
In the Nursery  
Phonics teaching begins as soon as children start in the nursery. Staff deliver differentiated 
phonics sessions to small groups of children. Our youngest children undertake Phase 1 phonics 
from Letters and Sounds and when they are ready move onto more the aspects of oral 
segmenting and blending. As part of the curriculum staff will introduce Phase 2 of letters and 
sounds using the multi-sensory program. This will enable our children to enter the Reception 
classes with some letter sound knowledge, the ability to write some letters and the skill of oral 
segmenting and blending.  
 
In Reception  
The teacher will use assessments from Nursery to continue to deliver daily 15 minute phonics 
sessions. Teachers will plan using Letters and Sounds as the basis for their planning and continue 
to use a multi-sensory approach through Jolly Phonics.  
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The expectation is that children begin to read and write straight away. They will secure initial 
sounds and diagraph blends which will support their reading and once their fine motor skills have 
developed begin to record their writing.  
 
The expectation is that children progress through Phase 1 - 3 and are secure with reading and 
recognition of Phase 2 and 3 phonemes. However, if children are ready they will progress onto 
phase 4. With this in mind children should leave Reception reading and writing simple sentences 
using the common exception words taught in reception.  
 
In Year 1 
In year one the teachers build on previous years and continue to follow Letters and Sounds by 
using an online resource (Phonics Play) The underlying aim should be to ensure all children have 
completed Phases 4 and 5 and be ready to begin Phase 6 upon entry into Year 2. All children 
should have plenty of practice in blending and segmenting words and learning the alternative 
spellings in both real and ‘Alien’ words, in readiness for the Phonic Screening Check and to give 
them the confidence to read any word including the common exception words for Year 1.  
 
In Year 2  
Children will have access to high quality daily phonics lessons for twenty- five minutes. The 
underlying aim in Year 2 is to ensure that all children have successfully completed all of phases 2 
– 5, before introducing Phase 6 through the Babcock Spelling Program.  
 
Pupils who are not yet ready to begin Phase 6 will be taught the earlier phases through daily 
phonic sessions and interventions. With the use of ongoing assessments all pupils will start phase 
6 during the spring term or earlier depending on assessments. 
 
The main aim is that Phase 5 will be completed by the end of Y1 and Phase 6 integrated with the 
Babcock Spelling Program in Year 2.  
 
A typical teaching sequence is as follows:  
 
 Revise sounds previously learnt. 
 Teach how to read and write a new phoneme, diagraph or tricky word. 
 Practice reading words by orally blending and segmenting or by reading and spelling tricky 

words. 
 Apply/Assess read or write sentences containing new and previously taught sounds and 

words. Make a note of children who may need additional support. 
 
Key Stage 2 
Children in Key Stage 2 who have not attained a sufficient skill level in GPC awareness and 
application will have provision in small intervention groups in regards to phonics and/or spelling 
across the key stage. 
 
Assessment 
Our key to success is our whole school consistent approach. It is therefore important that all 
teachers assess using the schools agreed format. Assessments are on-going and are updated half 
termly on individual tracking sheets, class ladders and whole class trackers. At the end of each 
half term every child on the program will be tested in their current phase to ascertain their 
knowledge of: - 
 Sound and grapheme correspondence. 
 Blending  
 Segmenting. 
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 Reading and writing tricky words.  
 Year 1 Phonic screening assessments (administered termly) 
 Reading Phase 5 words that contain alternative spellings. 
 
Classroom Environment  
From Nursery to Year 2: Each class should have an age appropriate Phonics working wall, 
concentrating on the phonemes, diagraphs, key words or e.g. suffixes that the children are 
learning that week.  
 
In KS2 all classes should have a complex wall chart on display showing the alternative diagraphs 
to support their spelling. 
 
 
Equal Opportunities  
All children have equal access and inclusive rights to the curriculum regardless of their age, 
gender, race, religion, belief, disability or ability. We plan work that is differentiated for the 
performance of all groups and individuals. Henwick Primary School is committed to creating a 
positive climate that will enable everyone to work free from racial intimidation and harassment 
and to achieve their full potential.  
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